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NORTH CAMPUS-UNIVERSITY PARK DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

Meeting of the Board of Directors

September 26, 2006 - Summary
ITEM #1

CONSIDERATION OF MAY 20, 2006 MEETING MINUTES

The minutes were approved.
ITEM #2

ELECTION OF DIRECTORS

MSP:
That the North Campus-University Park Development Corporation Board of Directors elect James Sullivan and David Honda to serve three-year terms on the NCUP Board. 

ITEM #3

CONFLICT OF INTEREST

Conflict of interest forms were distributed.

ITEM #4

ELECTION OF SECRETARY AND TREASURER

MSP:  That the North Campus-University Park Development Corporation Board of Directors elect James Sullivan as NCUP Secretary and Treasurer.

ITEM #5

BYLAWS

The California Education Code had been changed to require University auxiliary governing boards to meet once each year rather than quarterly. To conform to current California code, changes were recommended to the NCUP bylaws.
MSP:  That the North Campus-University Park Development Corporation Board of Directors approve the changes to Article IV, Section 6 of the bylaws, as presented.
ITEM #6
FACULTY/STAFF HOUSING

A.
Signature Requirements.

MSP:  That the North Campus-University Park Development Corporation Board of Directors delegate and authorize the Executive Director/President to execute faculty/staff housing borrowing and preconstruction documents up to $10,000; that the signatures of both the Executive Director/President and the Treasurer be required on contracts over $10,000.
B.
Development Models.  Although NCUP has retained Valeo Companies as the owners representative, there may be advantages to using Valeo as the developer.
MSP:  That the North Campus-University Park Development Corporation Board of Directors direct Management to study in-depth both the public SRB and private developer financing models for the North Campus faculty/staff housing project; that in the event that the private developer model is deemed financially advantageous, the NCUP Executive Director and the NCUP Treasurer be delegated and authorized to restructure current related agreements to fit that model.
ITEM #7
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS/RESERVES

The audit committee met on September 21 and accepted the 2005/2006 audit report with minor revisions to the notes. There will be no management letter. Income from investments and licensing increased; $175,000 of surplus was returned to the University. As of June 30, 2006, there is $500,000 in the Current Operations Reserve and $815,500 in the Development Activities Reserve.

ITEM #8
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Faculty/Staff Housing.  The trenching project has been completed. The community site plan will be finalized shortly, after which design of Phase I will begin. Although the original plan was to include rentals, construction cost increases have made it risky to build rentals. The plan is now to build approximately 150 for-sale units on the North Campus and to work with the President’s Advisory Committee on University Real Estate to acquire off-campus rental properties. Rental housing will remain on the University Master Plan. If conditions change, rentals could be built on North Campus as part of a future phase.
